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Friday, October 14, 2022
Meeting opened at noon by Commissioner Perry Chighizola at the Grand Isle Multiplex Building located at 3101 Louisiana Highway 1. Commissioners present were Perry Chighizola, Ambrose Besson, and Terrill Pizani. Commissioners Bob Sevin and Ernie Ballard were absent.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Pizani and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 16, 2022 as read.
A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the financial report and pay all invoices associated with operating the port commission. 
Commissioner Ballard entered the meeting at 12:08 p.m.

Mr. Saleh addressed the board and stated that since FEMA has approved the Port Improvement Project it is advertised for Bids. Bids will be received by noon on Tuesday, November 1, 2022. FEMA has also approved four projects that include the drainage pipe replacement, Kayak Launch Project, Oak Lane ADA fishing repair and the Grand Isle Office Building. Mr. Saleh recommends the board approve to move forward on the approved projects. Motion by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to move forward with the four approved FEMA projects from Hurricane Ida and advertise for bids. Hurricane IDA cost sharing with FEMA is 90% FEMA and 10% Local match.
Executive Director Weldon Danos addressed the commissioners and stated that we have received 25 paid dock leases and have two outstanding invoices. Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Ballard and unanimously agreed to send a legal letter for the outstanding invoices to pay or vacate the slip at the Commercial Dock. DHF has filled the pot holes at the dock and the invoice was submitted to FEMA.  AAA Electric has completed the electrical for the surveillance cameras. Nathan Herring slips 25-27 would like power and water. A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously approve to authorize Mr. Herring to get electricity and water to his slips. We have received four oyster leases. I participated int eh PAL BOD meeting. Discussed the port truck. Sill missing a part for the truck but it runs. The Bar Channel dredge is complete and the Bayou Rigaud dredging should start in October 2022. The PAL Washington trip is January 23 – 29, 2023. Motion by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Ballard and unanimously agreed to approve for Director Danos to go to the PAL Washington trip January 23 – 29, 2023 and pay all the expenses associated with the trip. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to lease the port lot on Pete’s Wharf to Mr. Smith for $200.00 per year and to make sure the stipulations from last year were met. Mr. Smith owns the adjourning lot.
A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Ballard and unanimously agreed to hold the port monthly meetings on the 2nd Thursday of each month at noon at the Grand Isle Multiplex Building.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Pizani, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 1:12 p.m.
_______________________________                     __________________________________

Bob Sevin, Commissioner



Perry Chighizola, Secretary/Treasurer
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